Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

March 18, 2011

The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius Secretary U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20201

Donald Berwick, MD Administrator Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 200 Independence Avenue, SW, Room 314 G Washington, DC 20201

Dear Secretary Sebelius and Administrator Berwick:

We appreciate the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services' (CMS) work to establish a reasonable regulatory structure for dialysis facilities under the new prospective payment system (PPS). However, we are concerned that the 2011 payment adjustment tied to anticipated facility behavior is based on a significantly inaccurate estimate and could lead to reduced efficiencies and potential disruptions in dialysis care.

Based on an assumption that just 43 percent of dialysis facilities would elect to fully opt into the PPS in 2011, instead of participate in a four-year phase-in, CMS imposed a negative "transition adjustment" of 3.1 percent on all dialysis facilities in order to maintain budget neutrality. While we recognize that it was difficult to project precisely how facilities would behave, CMS should now know the actual number of facilities that chose full PPS and those that chose to transition to it, as facilities were required to inform the agency of their election decision by November 1, 2010.

Because we understand that twice as many or more facilities elected to fully participate in the PPS than CMS estimated, we are concerned that failure to immediately correct the transition adjustment could result in substantial underfunding of dialysis treatment and potential disruptions in care. Given the importance of the success of the PPS to patients, providers and the Medicare program, we urge CMS to revise the transition adjuster immediately to account for the facilities' actual election. In the absence of a correction using actual elections, CMS should revise the estimate underlying the transition adjustment using its current best estimate, which would not require rulemaking. Of course, the agency should then revise the transition adjuster to reflect actual elections in the ordinary course.

Not only is a correction the right course of action for Medicare beneficiaries with end stage renal disease, we also believe it is the one mandated by the PPS' budget neutrality.

Thank you for your consideration and your continued commitment to caring for our Medicare beneficiaries.

Sincerely,

Member of Congress

Bol DUL Billiony Stem Jean Brett Sather Bid hertel Norm Dichs Hashu Blunn Foot Sawin Clan Schnide Vem Ruchanan Josetta Jawley Jangh Cooley Tatel Til Som Johnson bain besette Ent Parks M. Collets J. Burn Devi Nemer Sinda & Sanckez Induly Francis Paris Pi Both J. Knot Ti Holden Man Edward J. Markey

Thomas Dico - An Schook Josen allmine Take Statt Peter Proskam Mile Shomps Exist L. Engel Milele Jogh My Tim han Kon Kind Settly Long Rence SERemers Dione Black Byllassich Quellactsman Jun hun Ty Ausle grolp Beld Shim Vanfflle John B. Lewson Ben Chandle Ja Doulf John Cony Abrillia Jem Mc Damot All Synn Jenkins

John Flering Stresdlic Learner Land

Thin Allery Roul And School of John Streyel

Ed flaster Phildingry Ren V. L.